
Hello! I’m Rev’d Charlotte Cheshire and I’m the new Chaplain here at Holy 
Trinity.  I will be on campus from Tuesday to Friday each week.

I’m an Anglican Priest, ordained here in Lichfield Diocese in 2014, 
although most recently I ministered in Huddersfield in the Anglican 
Diocese of Leeds where I was responsible for two parish churches and the 
multifaith university chaplaincy.  Prior to that I was at All Saints 
Wellington here in Telford with some time spent working with the 
chaplains at Birmingham Children’s Hospital.  In one form or another, 
chaplaincy has always been part of my ministry!

I live in Newport with my son, Adam, who has multiple 
disabilities and is absolutely gorgeous but very complex (he’s 
a survivor of the local hospital scandal and part of the 
‘Ockenden Review’).  Unfortunately, I was widowed in 2020 
when I lost my husband to cancer so it’s just the two of us 
now, together with the two cats (Angus and Schrodinger) 
who graciously allow me to serve them.  So yes, I am that 
crazy cat lady ☺

Gradually, you’ll be seeing me getting more involved in 
the spirituality side of the school but in the meantime, 
I’m based in the chapel so please do come and say 
hello or contact me at 
charlotte.Cheshire@holytrinity.academy


